The Town of Winnsboro Council met in regular session on March 19, 2019, at 6:15 p.m. in the
Council Chambers of Town Hall. Following normal procedures, copies of the agenda were
provided to Council and The Voice. Those in attendance were:

Mayor Roger Gaddy, MD
Councilman Danny Miller, District #1
Councilwoman Janice Bartell-Prather, District #2
Mayor Pro-tem Clyde Sanders, District #3
Councilman John McMeekin, District #4
Town Manager, Don Wood
Others
John Fantry, Attorney
Chief John Seibles
William Medlin, Electric Director
Lorraine Abell, ATM
Guests
Yvette Howard
Demetrius Chatman
Gene Stephens
Call to Order:
Mayor Gaddy called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m.

Invocation:
Councilwoman Janice Bartell-Prather offered the Invocation.

Approval of Minutes:
Councilwoman Janice Bartell-Prather made a motion to accept the minutes of the
March 5, 2019, Town Council Meetings be approved as written. The
motion was seconded by Mayor Pro-tem Clyde Sanders. All voted aye.

Public Comments: None
Presentations: None

New Business:
a. Capital Expense Request from the electric department was
reviewed by Council totaling $235,717.75. The request was recommended by
the Finance Committee; therefore, does not need a second. Council voted in
favor of the request.

b. Sponsorship Request for Ag/Art Tour
A recommendation from the Finance Committee to support the event with a
$1,500.00 sponsorship. All voted aye. The check will be made out to the
Chamber and earmarked for the Ag/Art Tour only.

Old Business:
Council was updated on the Fairfield Joint Water and Sewer Commission
meeting. The Commission reviewed updated service line maps and voted to
continue to retain the law firm of Pope & Flynn for council.




Other Business:
A revitalization Proposal from Ms. Sheila Johnson was discussed. Council
was in agreement that her proposal would better serve all of the towns and
county of Fairfield. It was suggested that she meet with everyone.

Executive Session: Pursuant to SC Code Section 30-4-70 (a) (2):
No items for discussion
Questions from the Media: None
Adjournment: With no further business to discuss, Councilman Danny Miller made a motion
with a second by Councilwoman Janice Bartell-Prather to adjourn. All voted aye. The meeting

was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Submitted by:

Lorraine Abell, ATM

Approved:
Mayor Roger Gaddy
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